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Redevelopment Agency


A Regular Meeting of the EAST HARTFORD REDEVELOPMENT AGENCY was held in the Town Hall, Conference Room B, 740 Main Street, East Hartford, Connecticut on Wednesday, September 26, 2018.
1. CALL TO ORDER

a. The meeting was called to order at 6:00PM by Vice-Chair McCreery
2. ROLL CALL

Present:
Ellen McCreery, Vice-Chair
Gerry Maine
Tony Matta

Absent:
John Ryan

Others in Attendance:

Eileen Buckheit, Development Director

3. APPROVAL OF MINUTES

a. June 20, 2018.  Mr. Maine made a motion to approve the minutes, seconded by Mr. Matta.  APPROVED.    

4. NEW BUSINESS
a. Election of Officers

Ms. Buckheit handed out a summary of the members terms and their expiration.  Three members will be expiring in December of 2018.  Mr. Ryan has been reappointed and Ms. Pearson has resigned.  There is one opening.

Members in attendance will table the item until after the December 2018 appointments.  Motion to table by Mr. Matta, seconded by Mr. Maine.  APPROVED.
reviewed our DECD grant for environmental work at Daley Court on Burnside Avenue.  We are attempting to finish out some additional asbestos testing required to comply with DEEP standards for demolition.  It appears the abatement will be expensive and therefore the Town is attempting to identify additional funds.  It was agreed that it would be best to demolish the entire site.
Ms. Buckheit met the prospective new owners of the Downey building and expects to see plans and bring them to a future Agency meeting.  

5. PROJECT UPDATES 
a. Ms. Buckheit provided an update on Daley Court.  The abatement and demolition project is moving forward.  Milone and McBroom was brought in to complete the asbestos testing and provide a comprehensive report for demolition.  After bidding ESI was selected to demolish the building.  Additional asbestos was found after opening the walls.  To date, two buildings had been abated.  Ms. Buckheit expects the buildings to be demolished by November.  The price tag is ultimately more that the Town expected.
b. Silver Lane Redevelopment – Ms. Buckheit reviewed the planning study and progress by the Advisory Committee and consultants.  The land use portion of the study is completed and the committee will begin to concentrate on the transportation study.  The Town will work with CRDA to develop a scope of work for $1 million worth of work on Silver Lane.  This will include sidewalks, crosswalks, bus shelters and a few other items.  The investigation of the Showcase Cinemas site is moving ahead with an environmental study, land survey and title search.  Ms. Buckheit is unsure about the status of the Downey Building at this time.  It is currently being handled by Corporation Counsel’s office.  
8.  
ADJOURNMENT

a. MOTION  by Mr. Maine, seconded by Mr. Matta.
APPROVED at 6:30PM
Respectfully Submitted,

Eileen Buckheit
Director of Development

cc:
Town Clerk

Development Department

